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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present were attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe:  We have received our 1782 Budget Notice from the State.  Our entire budget has been approved with no cuts.  Our town's assessed value rose from 66 million ($66,279,788) to 69 million dollars ($69,293,410).  Last year we received a total tax levy of $145,617 this year we will receive $148,634.

I've completed everyone's W2's and mailed those out last month. 

Our required 100R form to state with all employees & officials information was submitted on time.  And I continue to work on our annual report which is due to State by March 1st.  Last is a reminder that our next IACT town roundtable will be hosted by Haubstadt at the Haub steak house next Tuesday, February 17th at 5:30pm.  

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Wastewater treatment plant possibility-IDEM permit
Stobbs noted that we are awaiting more information from Midwestern Engineers.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Fire Contract with Scott Twp Fire Dept
Kahre asked if we had received the study information from Umbaugh.  Lowe noted that Keith Kahre signed the paperwork to begin the study at the end of January and it should take a couple weeks.  
2. Employee benefits/Employee Handbook proposed changes pg.12- Paid Vacation Days

(from one week paid vacation first year, to two weeks paid vacation first year)

Freeman made a motion seconded by Kahre to add an additional paid vacation week to full-time employee's first year of employment, changing it to 2 weeks paid vacation after completing their 90 day probationary period.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.
3. Employee benefits/Employee Handbook proposed changes pg.14-Sick Pay Bonus-

(from 3 paid day bonus payment after 1 year of service, to bonus after 90 days 
Freeman made a motion seconded by Kahre to pay the sick pay bonus after the 90 day probationary period before the first year has been completed instead of after.  Sick Pay bonus is to be paid on the first pay period of a new year for all full-time employees who have completed their 90 day probationary period.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that the guardrail has been repaired on Boonville-New Harmony and even slightly extended.  We had a sewer main leak we repaired.  Jeff stated we will get some cold mix for patch work.  Jeff advised that he finally got the community workers to clean up the trash along the roads.  Jeff noted that we could buy some more salt if needed but we do have plenty now.  Council decided to go ahead and purchase about another $1800 worth of salt.
Board member’s comments 

Freeman advised that he is concerned with the large trucks traveling through town, especially on St Joseph Avenue.  Freeman reported he is receiving phone calls from residents complaining about the semis flying through town and that some of the semis belong to Jerry David Enterprises.  Freeman called the supervisor of the company and made them aware of our weight limit.  Council advised we keep aware of trucks over our weight limit and report the companies to council.  Freeman also added that we could put a guardrail on the corner of Boonville-New Harmony when we make repairs to that corner.
John Sanders mentioned that a couple residents reported to John that the new part-time lady working in the post office has seemed to improve the attitude of our Postmaster Bryan Oxley and it was an improvement.

Kahre mentioned that we are on the meeting agenda at area plan for our variance for our shop extension next month.

Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments
Resident’s comments 

Jake Goodson asked how wide council plans to make that turn when we install a curb and guardrail and if council plans to take maximum allowance.  Goodson noted that a truck and trailer turning at that corner would unsafely affect the westbound lane.  Kahre advised that we will not accommodate semi truck traffic but will make it wide enough for normal traffic but will not widen it any more than it is now.
A resident mentioned the northeast corner of Hoing and Darmstadt road is beginning to be cut into with traffic.  Bob Stobbs stated he would look into it.

The meeting adjourned at 8:12pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

